MINUTES
Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

November 18, 2017
Attendees: Russ Segner, Michael Donnelly, Al Lowe, David Yadock, Ed Ives, William Messecar, Jack Hamilton, Ed Liesse, Al Turnbull and Robin Peel
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 11:00.m. The Minutes from the September 2017 B.O.D. meeting and today’s agenda were unanimously approved.
Officers’ Reports:
Superintendent: Russ Segner reported Sam Furkawa’s Sn3 layout had been dismantled and most of it shipped to Japan. There are items he has donated to 4D and they will be sold and the money donated to benefit 4D.
Asst. Superintendent: Al Lowe recommended holding the 4D Spring Meet Saturday April 28, 2018. Al will look for a junior college location in North Seattle.
Treasurer:  Mike Donnelly discussed the Make and Take Clinics running a negative ($101.11) position. BOD agreed to provide a budget to support future Make and Take clinics—4 per year. Proposed reimbursing Mike Slease for driving he did to purchase a Command Station to support a recent train show for HO Modular group. BOD agree. Questioned status of PNR reimbursement of 4D for membership payment. Told to contact Dave Liesse PNR Treasurer for status.
Pacific Science Show: David reported that we have signed the contract with the Pacific Science center for the January 2018 show.
PNR President: Jack reported the last Make and Take Clinic in the Skagit area was over budget because six fewer people attended than planned. That material is in inventory and can be used at a future clinic. Jack requested $500 be in the 4D Make and Take account before the next clinic to purchase material (20 people at $25 per project)—BOD agreed. 4D should have it’s tenth MMR by the end of this year. Jack continues to receive train estates and the BOD discussed various ways to dispose of items.
Office Manager: Ed Liesse reported there are 509 4D members including 3 student members. There are 1557 in PNR. Modular groups were requested to submit a list of their members to Ed Liesse to verify their NMRA membership status. Al Lowe will contact the other groups to forward their membership roster to Ed Liesse. Ed was contacted by Lutheran Retirement Home in Tacoma about support by 4D to help them establish an operating layout. Suggestion made that Tacoma Clinic support this request.Home
Modular Groups: 

4DNTRAK: They are going to the usual shows including Maple Valley, Puyallup and PSC Jan. 13-15, 2018. They added Digitrax Wi-Fi to their system so they are able to run their trains off their cell IPhone. They need additi8onal NMRA literature to hand out.

Hi-Railers. Attended Lynden and Maple Valley shows which were well attended. Will also participate in PSC and the Great Train Exhibit in Portland two weeks after the PSC show.

Clinics: Redmond clinic is well attended and Alex is doing a good job running it. Hey have a conflict in the Nov./Dec. Dates so may have to move. North Seattle may move to the north end of Ballard. The Tacoma Clinic will move to Puyallup Baptist church for the month of November. The Westside clinic is also well attended with 15-18 participants monthly.
Old Business: The PSC show poster is produced but David Yadock was disappointed in the poster. Load in will be January 7 and all participants have been confirmed. Peter Ford (operator of kids’ 8’ by8’ layout) has requested reimbursement. BOD MSP the reimbursement request for $220. David Yadock will develop reimbursement guidelines for PSC show after this show is over. 
New Business: Ed Ives agreed to look for other possibilities for train shows. Ed handed out a list of the current shows he know of. Further discussion on the Make and Take clinics. 4D has offered three which were successful. Modelers of mixed skills have learned how to use various tools. Another M&T clinic in February 2018 is being considered. We need offer this program on a quarterly basis. May next offer a trestle in HO and N scale.
Next meeting Saturday February 10th at 10:00am at Kent, WA Mitzel’s
Respectfully submitted,

William Messecar MMR, Secretary

